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LIBRARY DISTRICT ELIMINATES EXTENDED-USE FEES FOR CHILDREN’S & TEENS’ MATERIALS; ADDS NEW TEACHER LIBRARY CARD FOR LOCAL EDUCATORS
New user-friendly lending policies and services go into effect January 2, 2018

(FORT COLLINS, Colo., December 20, 2017) — Poudre River Public Library District is updating its lending and service policies to reflect its commitment to early literacy development, academic achievement, and lifelong learning throughout our community. 
Beginning January 2, 2018, the District will eliminate extended-use fees on overdue children’s and teens’ materials and will also launch a new library card service specifically for area teachers. 
“As a learning-focused organization, we constantly look for ways to improve community access to our collection and services, and to be responsive to our cardholders,” explains David Slivken, executive director at Poudre River Public Library District. “By creating more user-friendly lending policies, we hope to bring more community members into the library to take advantage of all of our educational programs and services.”
Children’s and Teens’ Materials
[bookmark: _GoBack]Children’s and teens’ materials including books, audiobook CDs, and DVDs, will no longer accrue extended-use fees. The Library District already does not collect fees on overdue picture books.
“We want to encourage children to read, explore, and be curious,” says Slivken. “It doesn’t make sense to put up a financial barrier to that curiosity and discovery. We don’t want to make coming to the library a negative experience because of fees.”
The change in the lending policy for children’s and teens’ materials applies only to new overdue items and cannot be applied to existing late fees. 
Library cardholders are still responsible for lost, unreturned, and damaged materials following the District’s current lending practices. 





Teacher Library Card
The new Teacher Library Card provides extended borrowing privileges and eliminates overdue fees for qualified educators working within the Library District service area, which is similar to the Poudre School District boundary. Teachers do not need to live within the service area to qualify.
“We created the Teacher Library Card to support teachers’ unique professional needs and provide them easier access to our educational resources to work with their students,” says Slivken.
Teachers of young children through high school students may qualify for a Teacher Library Card. This includes licensed day care providers, preschool teachers, parents who homeschool, as well as public, private, and charter school educators.
Visit any library location or contact the Library Answer Center at 970-221-6740 for more information about the Teacher Library Card and qualification requirements. 

About the Poudre River Public Library District
Established in 2006 by voter approval, the Poudre River Public Library District's shared resources serve more than 191,740 people across a vast 1,800 square-mile region in northern Larimer County, Colorado. Anchored by three libraries in Fort Collins, the District is dedicated to matching diverse communities’ needs, interests, and priorities with exceptional opportunities for learning, intellectual stimulation, and personal enjoyment. In all its endeavors, the District aims to enrich the cultural, educational and economic life of the growing regional area which it serves. More information can be found online at PoudreLibraries.org or by calling 970-221-6740.
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